Verna L. Rose
58392 Garden Valley Road
Coquille, Oregon 97423

Coos County Community Development
250 North Baxter Street
Coquille, Oregon 97423

Response to ITEM A-File ACU- ourout23-074/FP-23-012

I opposé any changes in the remove of a

- Land out of Beaver Slough Drainage District for any reason
unless they honor my request and remove my land from this
District. | was told numerous times that all I, have to do is
summit the request and would be removed. That was done
to the Drainage District guidelines, many years ago. All kinds
of delays of answers such as, not working on that now, not
on the agenda. Even one statement we can’t change the
acres in a district. It’s not fair to each landowner that the big
landowners have all the control over the all the lands. The
financial impact of levying bonds and how tax money only
goes to the larger landowners on the West side of route 42.
The landowners on the East side of route 42, only get to pay



4
H
P

COd

Fam
L

o]

[

o~
Lo
w.




taxes to district, without any benefit. The Broad of directors
on many occasions have stated openly they will not ever do
anything for landowners on the east side of route 42. This
isn’t a fair district. These landowners have rights or say. I've
paid taxes for decades to this district. I’ve submitted my
request to be removed from this district so if you grant their
request then you should honor my request for removal.
Beaver Slough Drainage District which were submitted all
the paperwork but didn’t process them. There were other
landowners who submitted the forms to their guidelines.

SO, NO MORE BENEFITS FOR THE BIG LANDOWNERS ON
THE WEST SIDE OF ROUTE 42 IN THE DISTRICT. NO
REMOVAL OF LANDS EVEN FOR WILDLIFE TRUST. Unless
other individuals get their land out of the Beaver Slough
Drainage District and their tax control and land control.

I would guess this is part of estate planning on the part of the
large landowners and not just wildlife preservation. Also,
they have used that land for income properties and their
homes are not on them. Larger landowners paid a different
tax base than the small landowners. My taxes paid to the
drainage hasn’t benefited me at all in over 50 years from this
district. | do not want to still pay taxes to this district for the
remaining landowner or owners on the west side of route 42.
They were supposed to let the landowners out and repay the
taxes and remove us from the Large Bond they voted in that
the small land owner could stop. Get me out of this






self-serving large landowner district. This is my home with
land in a district that cost without help from them. The land
west of 42 in the valley, large landowners are doing
commercial business, as at until now that want to put it into
wildlife trust.

This change isn’t any benefit to me at all. Since they have
been, doing their changes in the past few years. There has
been more insects and mosquitoes than ever. My father
used to say,” wow you don’t have flies or mosquitoes, I’'m
surprised you living so close to ocean”,

| pray, my comments don’t go to deaf ear and but go to ones
that can hear what is fair to other landowners and not vote
for their request without the Beaver Slough Drainage District
releasing me and others from the district as they said they

would.

Sincerely,

Verna Rose
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